Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Osteopathic Medicine
Rule No.: RULE TITLE
64B15-14.0051: Standards of Practice for Physicians Practicing in Pain Management Clinics
64B15-14.0052: Requirement for Pain Management Clinic Registration; Inspection or Accreditation

NOTICE OF ADDITIONAL PUBLIC HEARING

The Board of Osteopathic Medicine hereby gives notice of an additional public hearing on Rules 64B15-14.0051 and 64B15-14.0052, F.A.C., to be held via telephone conference call on Monday, September 13, 2010, 1:00 p.m., or shortly thereafter. The telephone Conference Call number is: (888)808-6959; Conference Code 6321783289. The rule was originally published in Vol. 36, No. 16, of the April 23, 2010, issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly. The Board held two public hearings on these rules on June 18, 2010, and August 20, 2010. At the public hearing held on August 20, 2010, the Board considered draft changes for these rules which inadvertently omitted part of the language recommended by the Boards of Medicine and Osteopathic Medicine Pain Management Clinic Standards of Practice Joint Committee on July 24, 2010. The purpose of this public hearing is to consider the language inadvertently omitted from the draft changes considered by the Board on August 20, 2010.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Anthony Jusevitch, Executive Director, Board of Osteopathic Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C06, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3256

Any person requiring a special accommodation at this hearing because of a disability or physical impairment should contact the Board’s Executive Director at least five calendar days prior to the hearing. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the Board office using the Florida Dual Party Relay System which can be reached at 1(800)955-8770 (Voice) and 1(800)955-8771 (TDD).
